Email from Tim Passmore’s office 10" May 2022

Dear Ms Kirk,

With reference to your previous correspondence sent to the Office of the Police and Crime
Commissioner. Mr Passmore has requested | provide you with a brief update.

Suffolk Constabulary continue to prioritise speed enforcement and members of both the Safety
Camera Team and Safer Neighbourhood Team will continue to focus on Moulton within the current
enforcement parameters. Suffolk Constabulary is due to publish all speed enforcement data on their
website in the very near future which will include the action taken within rural villages.

Mr Passmore wanted to confirm that the new Suffolk County Council funded ANPR (portable)
system is due for launch very soon which will also assist enforcement in rural locations. If you would
like Moulton to be considered for this scheme then | would encourage you to contact SCC directly.

| hope you find this information to be of assistance and Mr Passmore can ensure you that speed
enforcement remains a priority and he will continue to review further enforcement opportunities
within his work as a member of the Roadsafe board.

Please contact this office again if you have any further questions.

Regards

On behalf of Tim Passmore
Police and Crime Commissioner for Suffolk

Response from Moulton Parish Council 10" May 2022

Dear Greg,

Thank you for the update about speeding. We registered for the ANPR several months ago but have
heard nothing since. With only 10 ANPR cameras being provided across the whole of Suffolk and no
enforcement action being taken against offenders who are caught, unfortunately we feel that they
will have very little impact on speeding in Moulton.

Please could you share the attached data from three speed surveys carried out by Suffolk County
Council near Moulton Primary School which shows the shocking extent of speeding within our
village.

With the recent changes the Highway Code which puts pedestrians, cyclists and horses at the top
the hierarchy of road users we will be interested to see if this is reflected in speed enforcement
policy in Suffolk and whether more funding is made available to tackle speeding.

Kind regards

Joanne Kirk



